PALMYRA TOWN WORKSHOP TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 13, 2016 7:00 PM – Palmyra Highway Department

At 7:00 p.m., Supervisor Kenneth Miller called to order the Town Workshop meeting, scheduled for Tuesday September 13, 2016, at the Palmyra Highway Department, located on Kent Street, Palmyra, New York.

CALL TO ORDER

Supervisor Miller led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Upon roll call, the following Board members were present:

Kenneth Miller, Supervisor James Welch, Deputy Supervisor Michael Lambrix, Councilman Bradley Cook, Councilman **ROLL CALL**

Councilman Todd Pipitone was absent.

Also attending was: Jake Hilton and Michael Paul from the Palmyra Highway Department, along with Dan Pieters and Bill Reemsten from LaBella Associates.

ATTENDANCE

<u>Topic of Workshop:</u> To review the Building Conditions Survey that was submitted by LaBella Associates. Discussion included the possible cost, grants, and low interest loans that may be available to the town when contemplating a new highway facility. The survey review and grant information are **ATTACHED**

WORKSHOP DISCUSSION BUILDING CONDITION SURVEY-HIGHWAY

<u>Motion to Adjourn:</u> At 8:15 PM, Mike Lambrix made the motion to adjourn the meeting.

Second: Brad Cook Vote: 3 Ayes. Carried.

Respectfully submitted as it was reported by Supervisor Miller,

Irene Unterborn Palmyra Town Clerk

NEXT REGULAR MEETING: THURSDAY Sept. 22, 2016
7:00 PM – Palmyra Town Hall